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Orinda city council gets update on effects of SB 9

housing bill
By Sora O'Doherty

The city council has been
briefed on what it will mean to
Orinda when California Senate
Bill 9, signed by the governor
last month, becomes law on Jan.
1. Drummond Buckley, director
of planning, presented the staff
report to the council at its Oct. 5
meeting. Included was a Pow-
erPoint presentation prepared
by Goldfarb & Lipman, an Oak-
land law firm.

SB 9 does not require a lo-
cal implementation ordinance.
The new law is applicable to
lots zoned for single-family use,
which represents the vast ma-
jority of Orinda’s privately-held
land. It allows for duplexes to
be built on single family lots,
subject only to objective stan-
dards, and makes splitting of
existing single-family lots a
ministerial approval process,
which means that the lot split is
automatically approved if it
meets the conditions specified
in the new law.

When the law specifies that
only objective standards apply,
it means that the city cannot
enforce any discretionary stan-
dards, but must rely on the
adopted objective standards.
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For example, objective stan-
dards in Orinda govern the
height of buildings in each zone
and establish minimum set-
backs. No design review per-
mits will be required.

The law requires that an
existing lot can be split in half,
with up to a 20% difference, so,
for example, a lot can be split
40/60. The minimum lot size
must be 1,250 square feet.
However, most residential lots
in Orinda are over 20,000
square feet and only a handful
are under 6,000 square feet.
The requirement for two park-
ing spaces for a single family
home would be change to re-
quire only one parking space
for each unit, none within a
half mile of BART or a qualify-
ing County Connection bus stop,
and none within a block of a
carshare vehicle location.

The new law contains pro-
visions dealing with building in
very high fire severity zones,
which affects Orinda, but the
law itself is unclear on the ef-
fects. Much of the rest of
Orinda is within the MOFD-
designated Wildland Urban
Interface.

The new law automatically
allows two living units on each
lot, or one on each half of a split
lot. However, according to staff,
current law provides for a
single-family house, an ADU
and a junior ADU, with SB9 al-
lowing the addition of another
unit. Thus there is a potential
for four units total on some lots,
but the city may add restric-
tions that limit the ability to
build ADUs on split lots. Prop-
erty owners must sign an affi-
davit stating that they intend to
remain on the property for the
next three years, although they
are not actually required to stay
on the property for that time.
The new units created under SB
9 cannot be used as short-term
rentals.

The Goldfarb & Lipman
presentation pointed out that
local authorities must comply
not only with SB 9 but also with
SB 330, The Housing Crisis Act,
recently extended, which disal-
lows local ordinances that
would reduce the intensity of
land use on housing sites, in-
cluding reductions in height, lot
coverage, increased setbacks or
more open space.

Council Member Darlene
Gee wanted to know how SB 9
affects Orinda’s regional hous-
ing needs allocation (RHNA).
City manager David Biggs said
that the city may seek guidance
from the Calfornia Department
of Housing after the law goes
into effect, and Buckley thought
that the new law, which in ef-
fect makes each residential lot a
prospective building site for an-
other unit, could automatically
double the city’s available sites
for housing to meet the RHNA.

Gee also wanted to know if
homes can be purchased by de-
velopers and immediately sub-
divided. Biggs said there is
confusion about that in terms of
the lot split process, and Gee
concluded that there is proba-
bly a lot of opportunity for peo-
ple to buy houses for develop-
ment. Gee also asked if Orinda
could benefit from contact with
other cities that have the lim-
ited ability to build accessory
dwelling units (ADUs). The
council member also wanted to
know if objective design stan-
dards had to be in place by Jan.
1 when SB 9 takes effect.

Buckley said that Orinda
does have some objective stan-
dards, but might be able to
come up with something that
would provide more coverage
than currently. He didn’t know
if the city could do an urgency
ordinance, but said objective
standards are really detailed
and will take a lot of time.
Biggs suggested that interim

measures might be required.

Gee also spoke about fire
safety and the El Toyonal hill:
“Can we just say no because of
fire danger?” City attorney Osa
Wolff said that SB 9 contains a
couple of ways for addressing
problems such as El Toyonal,
but the language is “squishy.”
She predicted that the city will
get more guidance, and that
large portions of Orinda might
be excluded from SB 9 owing to
the high fire risk.

Gee wondered too about
things like views and privacy.
Buckley said that both are cov-
ered in the design review
process, which would be disal-
lowed to SB 9 projects. Gee con-
cluded that “There is going to be
an enormous impact. What’s
coming will be very challenging
to explain to the community,”
and Buckley agreed that “it will
be challenging for us at the
counter talking to applicants.”

Mayor Amy Worth focused
on a ray of good news: the creek
setback is an objective stan-
dard. In public comment, Dan
DeBucchere pointed out that
while SB 9 takes away local
control of land use, it does not
take away control of streets. He
suggested that restricting on-
street parking might limit the
number of units that can be ap-
proved with insufficient
parking.

In council discussion, Vice
Mayor Dennis Fay suggested
that the city might need a traffic
evacuation study to determine
which areas might not be able
to handle any additional traffic
during an evacuation. Fay also
mused, “If we are forced to al-
low more housing in a very
high fire danger zone, and a fire
does occur and people die, it
will be the city that is sued, not
the state of California.” He
wondered if the state was will-
ing to indemnify the cities.

Orinda community park moves slowly
toward enhancement

By Sora O'Doherty

Orinda staff brought the issue
of updating the city’s main
park back before the city coun-
cil Oct. 5 with the intention of
getting ready to apply for addi-
tional grant funding. Plans for
the park were last addressed in
2018, following approval of the
capital improvement plan for
the park in 2013. Council
Member Inga Miller, formerly a
member of the Parks and Rec
Commission, noted that each
time the issue comes before the
city council, it is a different
group of elected officials.
Director of Parks and
Recreation Todd Trimble pre-
sented the item to the council.
He summed up the history of
the project since it was last be-
fore the council in 2018. After
the council received the con-
ceptual design, parks and rec
was asked to address the con-
cerns of the community, espe-
cially the concerns of tennis
players and the Orinda
Starlight Village Players, who
have been using the amphithe-
ater in the park for 38 seasons
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of local drama. The plans have
incorporated changes, includ-
ing retaining the tennis prac-
tice wall, eliminating the pro-
posed bocce courts, and main-
taining the box office and con-
cession storage for the Starlight
players. It was the intention at
one point to keep the existing
restroom and add another one,
but that is one of the areas now
being reviewed.

Eliminating a second re-
stroom would reduce costs by
up to $400,000, thus reducing
the the overall project costs
from an estimated $2.4 million
down to $2.2 million. The city
has obtained a grant under
Proposition 68 to replace the
existing restroom with an ex-
panded one, that would incor-
porate in the same building the
box office and concession stor-
age area for the theater.

Another goal for the park
is to replace the current gazebo
with a band stand to make it
more of a performing area.
Staff proposes that the renova-
tions be performed in stages.

Miller observed that two
park commissioners were in
the audience and asked how

Teleconference Only

the proposed new building
would affect the entrance to
the amphitheater. City man-
ager David Biggs explained that
there would be a more direct
entrance to the amphitheater,
but it would still be buffered
from view by the box office/re-
stroom building. The new
building would house three
bathroom stalls, an increase
over the current two. Biggs
asked Trimble to reach out to
the Starlight Players, and Trim-
ble responded that he has done
so and that they are pleased
with this modification.

Parks & Rec commissioner
Arran Schultz, who spoke dur-
ing public comments, ex-
pressed some concern about
the accessibility of the re-
stroom under the Americans
with Disabilities Act (ADA). She
said that she would love to see
a request for proposals to a
larger group of landscape ar-
chitects. “It’s really important
to do things in the right order,”
she said, “so we don’t have to
rip anything out, and so that
we get the right result.”

... continued on Page A7
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